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SUMMARY 
 

Synopsis of SPAC Amendment 
 
The Senate Public Affairs Committee amendment to Senate Bill 92 adds the phrase “or perceived 
gender identity” to word “gender” throughout the bill.  It provides an exception to the 
Superintendent of Insurance pursuant to the New Mexico Insurance Code which allows 
differences in insurance pricing based upon gender. 
 

Synopsis of Original Bill 
 
Senate Bill 92 amends the Unfair Practices Act (Section 57-12-1 through 57-12-26 NMSA 1978) 
by adding Section 19 to Section 57-12-2D NMSA 1978 which defines unfair or deceptive trade 
practice to include “offering or providing differential pricing or service based on the buyer’s 
gender.” 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
There is no direct fiscal impact. 
 
 



Senate Bill 92/aSPAC – Page 2 
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
The PRC reports the Insurance Code allows gender-based pricing differentials where actuarially 
justified and states it is important that the bill does not conflict with this existing lawful practice. 
 
The AGO’s response, which is neither a formal Attorney General’s Opinion nor an Attorney 
General’s Advisory Opinion, suggests  the term “differential pricing” needs to be defined. 
 
TECHNICAL ISSUES 
 
PRC suggests page 5, line 7, insert after the word “gender” “unless otherwise allowed by law”. 
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